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An update from Mr. Rubin... 

I hope you had a lovely half term break and are feeling rested and refreshed. We start the 
Autumn 2 term raring to go. Our Federation family met on Monday to share reflections and 
learn more on the latest educational approaches and thinking.   

Half term was busy in school. We had Jay Rayner who many of you may recognise from 
MasterChef and Saturday Morning Kitchen come into school to present his Radio 4 
programme ‘The Kitchen Cabinet’. Our children asked lots of challenging questions!  It will be 
played on Radio 4 on Saturday 16th November so be sure to listen! 

Do check out our twitter and Instagram page (details at the bottom of page one). There’s lots of 
great content for you to enjoy and it would be great to have more followers.  

Have a good weekend and be kind to one another.  

 
 

Follow Us on X and Instagram  
One of the very best ways to keep up to date with what is happening in 

our school is to follow us on social media. We are on X 
https://twitter.com/StPaulsCESchool and 

https://www.instagram.com/stpaulswhitechapel/?hl=en 
Follow us – there are some fantastic photos and clips of your children. 
 
 

https://twitter.com/StPaulsCESchool
https://www.instagram.com/stpaulswhitechapel/?hl=en


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr Precey Explores Writing and 
Speaks to School Council 

Our Chair of Governors Dr Precey has been 
very busy working across the Federation. He 

recently visited both schools to learn more 
about the quality of writing. In addition, he 

recently met up with Ms Blake and the School 
Council to hear about their latest work – in 

particular how children want to find space for 
another King ball court. You can see them 

measuring up space on the left.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Working and Building 
Together in the Early Years 

 
 

Our children in the Early Years are 
always working hard and learning 
new things. In the photos, you can 
see the importance of teamwork 

and collaboration.  
 

Children enjoyed working in teams 
to create shelters and obstacle 

courses.  
 

Our staff encouraged them to  work 
together to build bigger, stable 

structures that were even more fun!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Art and Design and Technology 
 

We have been working hard across both 
schools to have greater alignment of our 
curriculum. Despite being on two sites, 
there are many advantages to being a 
Federation. Collaboration gives us a 

greater opportunity to share experiences 
and opportunities in addition to 

benchmarking and celebrating good 
practice. I am delighted that our art and 
design technology curriculum is thriving.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anti-Bullying Workshops 
with Konflux Theatre 

 
Our friends from Konflux 
theatre returned to lead a 
workshop on anti-bullying. 

Children in Years 1-6 learnt 
about what to do if ever they 

experience or see 
bullying.The key message 
was to make sure that they 

have the tools to know what to 
do and stand up to bullying by 

speaking to a trusted adult.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 Update – Ms Ali  
 

We always encourage our staff to take our children out on trips. We live in such 
a vibrant, incredible city and there is so much to see and explore. Our Year 3 

class recently visited the Natural History Museum to learn more about 
Volcanoes.  

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cable Street Affordable Housing 
Workshop 

 
Pupils have been campaigning for a number 
of years alongside our friends at St George 
in the East Church for affordable housing in 
the local area. 
 
 Thank you to Davina and Gunther for 
coming to the school to share information 
with our parent community about this 
project being built off of Cable Street. 
 
It was great to find out more! 

 

Collective Worship Update 
 

Collective Worship led by Rev. Caitlin focused on Saints and the hard work they have done both in 
the past and in current times. She also explored the kind work of people in our local community. 

and the importance of inspiring each other to be good, compassionate citizens.This ties in 
beautifully with our Value of the Term – Compassion!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teaching and Learning at the 
Federation of St John’s and St 

Paul’s 
 

I noted earlier on about the benefits the 
Federation brings us. Our recent INSET 

day was a great opportunity to share 
good practice. Many thanks to Mrs 
Jheeta who organised a fantastic 

speaker who encouraged us to reflect on 
our pedagogic approach. Mr Boutflour 

led a discussion around successful 
strategies in writing and Early Years 

colleagues met up to disseminate 
effective techniques.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year  2 and 4 

Ice Skating at Canary 

Wharf Ice Rink 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Penalty Notices Information – New National Framework 
 

Please read and familiarise yourself with the latest guidance from Tower Hamlets. Please note 
that the fines go to the local authority and that all schools receive this information to share with 

parents/carers. 
3 

Some Dates for your Diary – More information to 
come... 

 

 

Children in Need       Friday 15th November 
Y3 and Y4 Intensive swimming   WB Monday 9th December 
EYFS Nativity      Tuesday 10th December 
Winter Fayre      Thursday 12th December 
Christmas Lunch      Thursday 12th December 
Church Service      Friday 20th AM at 9.30 
Class Xmas Parties     Friday 20th Dec PM 
     
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WRAPAROUND CARE  
 

Our wraparound care 
after school club has 

started.  
 

It is open every day from 
3:30pm – 5:30pm and is 
open to everyone from 
Nursery to Year 6 at a 

cost of £8.00 per session 
that must be booked in 

advance.   
 

Lots of activities, healthy 
snacks and an 

opportunity to have fun in 
the safe environment of 

our school.  
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear parent/guardian, 

I hope this letter finds you well. St Paul’s Cathedral is currently recruiting the next generation of 

boy and girl Choristers to join its world-famous choir. We would be delighted if your child might be 

interested in applying. Invitations have been offered to students who have shown potential and 

enthusiasm in school, and I hope that you will encourage your child to explore the many musical 

and social opportunities that Choristership can offer.

Director of Music, Andrew Carwood MBE, writes:

“Being a Chorister at St Paul’s is an extraordinary and inspiring experience, offering children a unique start 

in life. Alongside a first-class musical education, our Choristers board at the Cathedral School, where they 

benefit from an exceptional academic curriculum. In addition to singing Choral Evensong throughout the 

week, Choristers participate in special services, concerts, broadcasts, and tours.”

St Paul’s Cathedral is determined that no child should ever have to pay to sing in their Cathedral. 

Choristers learn and board at the Cathedral School and receive 100% bursaries for their education 

fees and up to 100% on the cost of boarding.

We are holding online introduction meetings for parents and their children on November 13th, 

beginning at 6:00 PM  for boys and 6:45 PM  for girls. These meetings will offer insights into the 

unique benefits of Choristership at St Paul’s and how it can help shape a child's future.

For more details, including how to apply, please visit  www.stpauls.co.uk/join-cathedral-choir, or 

email me directly on wbruce@stpaulscathedral.org.uk.

With renewed thanks,

Will Bruce

School Choral Director

”

“We believe that every young person should have access 

to the world’s best music — that’s why we’re committed to 
providing progression opportunities at the highest level.

Will Bruce
Artistic Director of Choral Partnerships

BECOME A 
CHORISTER 
AT ST PAUL’S



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

St John’s & St Paul’s Whitechapel CE Primary Schools 
Term Dates and Holidays - 2024/ 2025 

 

Autumn Term 2024  

 

Staff Training   Mon 2nd  & Tue 3rd September  

First Day of Term  Wednesday 4th September  

Half Term   Monday 28th – Friday 1st November 

Staff Training   Mon 4th November  

Second half of term Tuesday 5th November  

Last Day of Term  Friday 20th December  

 

Christmas Day   Wednesday 25th December  

Boxing Day   Thursday 26th December  

 

Spring Term 2025  

New Year’s Day Wednesday 1st January  

First Day of Term Monday  6th January 

Half Term   Mon. 17th to Fri. 21st February  

Second half of term Monday 24th February  

Last Day of Term  Friday 4th April  

 

Good Friday   Friday 18th April 

Easter Monday  Monday 21st April  

 

Summer Term 2025 

First Day of Term Tuesday 22nd April 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 5th May  

Half Term   Tuesday  27th to Friday 30th  May 

Second half of term Monday 2nd June  

Last Day of Term  Tuesday 22nd July 

 
Ramadan begins Friday 28h February 2025*  
Eid Al-Fitr  Sunday 30th March 2025* 
Eid Al-Adha  Friday 6th June 2025*   
195 days including 5 staff training days - 2 staff training days to be 
arranged   
* to be confirmed   

    

 


